

STATE OF MINNESOTA

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

LORI SWANSON ATTORNEY GENERAL July 15, 2008

SUITE 1600 445 MINNESOTA STREET ST. PAUL, MN 55101-2134 TELEPHONE: (651) 297-2040

Ryan P. Garry, Esq.
ALLAN HART CAPLAN & ASSOCIATES
525 Lumber Exchange Building
10 South Fifth Street
Minneapolis, MN 55402

Re:

v. Commissioner of Public Safety
Ramsey County Court File No. 62-CV-08-1155

Dear Mr. Garry:

I have asked the Commissioner of Public Safety to administratively rescind the implied consent revocation of your client's license and corresponding plate impoundment in the above-referenced matter. This administrative rescission is relative to your client's implied consent revocation only, and therefore has no impact on any license revocation related to the criminal case or other collateral consequences.

Prior to getting behind the wheel again, your client may want to check on the status of his driver's license by using the Department of Public Safety's web site, which is found at: http://www.dps.state.mn.us. From this web site, follow the link entitled "Driver and Vehicle Services" and "Online Services". Then click the "DL Status" link and enter the driver's license number in order to determine whether or not your license is valid. This should help your client to avoid any confusion or other related problems while the administrative rescission is being processed. If you encounter any difficulties with the web site, you may want to call the Department of Public Safety's driver evaluation section directly at (651) 296-2025 in order to discuss the status of your client's driver's license.

Feel free to contact me if you have any additional questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Assistant/Attorney General

(651) 296-7771 (Voice) (651) 297-4077 (Fax)

